
If you would like a listing on the Panui events calendar, email the Panui Editor:
panui@colville.org.nz

Regular Events:
Tuesdays 10-12 Yoga at the Colville Hall

Colville Wholefood Cafe OPEN 9 - 3.
Friday, 22nd Wood-fired Pizza at Colville Cafe
Sunday, 24th Christmas Eve Market Fiesta at Colville Cafe
Saturday, 30th Moehau Dub System Reload at Colville Cafe

JANUARY Events
Jan 5th -21st Lam Rim retreat at Mahamudra centre
Saturday Jan 6th Coromadel Watch Dog fundraiser at the Colville Cafe 6pm
Tuesday Jan 16th CLAIM AGM. At the Colville Hall 4-5pm
Tuesday January 23rd CSSC Monthly Trustee meeting 3pm
Saturday 13th Jan Hauraki House Coro Christmas Art exhibition closes
Weekend 27th/28th Jan 16 Guidlines Workshop. Mahamudra Centre
Jan 31st Blessings at Waitite Beach from 10 - 3pm

FEBRUARY EVENTS
Tuesday February 6th Clay Time 12 noon. At the Colville Cafe

Saturday February 10th Waitangi Day Celebrations Colville Hall

EVENTS CALENDAR

Whats on in DECEMBER/JANUARY guide

A MEANINGFUL SILENCE

IS ALWAYS

BETTER THAN

MEANINGLESS WORDS.

PANUI-

PHONE: 07 866 6920 cssc@colville.org.nz
HOURS: 9am - 3pm MON, WED, FRI.

10am - 3pm TUES.

2311 Colville Rd, Colville. panui@colville.org.nz www.cssc.net.nz

January 2018
Newsletter
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Colville Social Service Collective (CSSC) would like to gratefully acknowledge the following
funding organisations: NZ Lottery Grants Board, COGS, Creative New Zealand,Trust Waikato,
Ministry of Social Development, The Tindall Foundation, Len Reynolds Trust,
A.N.Z Staff Foundation, Coromandel Bizarre Trust, Child Youth and Family, NZ Creative
Communities, Ministry for Culture & Heritage, Waikato Regional Council,
Sky City Hamilton, Dept of Internal Affairs,Thames Coromandel District Council.

Kia ora,
HAPPY NEW YEAR ! Hope the season is going peacefully and any/if any new

year resolutions are going strong. Seems like the surge in activities around Colville is
continuing to grow with plenty to look foreward to. On we go .......

Next CSSC monthly Trustee meeting: Tuesday 23rd January at 3pm.

HIMALAYA SHOP

Cheers Rob & Anette ph 07 866 6865

Hello there!,
HAPPY NEW YEAR.We will be OPEN every day in January

from 10 am to 5pm.

Guidelines for Panui Contributors
Deadline for contributions for the JANUARY issue is: SUNDAY 17th DECEMBER.
Email your news, notices, advertisements, jokes, recipes, dreams, handy hints.
Send images as jpeg, pdf, word, pages & open office document, or post, phone or drop into CSSC.
Contributions welcome, though not always used. CSSC may edit contributions.
For our advertising rates, see our website: cssc@colville.org.nz
Getting the Panui if you live outside the free delivery area
For an electronic copy: email us with 'subscription' in the subject line.
For a mailed copy: email/phone us. Subscription cost is $20 per annum.
Contact us on 07 866 6920 Email - panui@colville.org.nz
Disclaimer: The opinions expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of CSSC.

14

For Universal UnityM
a h

a m u
d r a C e n t r e

It’s	finally	Summer	and	we	hope	everyone	has	some	fun	in	the	sun	and	that	it’s	a	good	

season	for	Colville.	

	

5-21	of	January	is	a	Lam	Rim	retreat,	which	are	step-by-step	instructions	how	to	develop	
wisdom	and	compassion	leading	to	enlightenment.	It	runs	for	2	weeks	but	also	has	3-day	

cycles	that	people	can	join	in.		

	

You	won’t	want	to	miss	the	16	Guidelines	Workshop	27-28	January.	
This	event	is	universal,	so	not	just	for	Buddhists.	It	looks	at	how	we	can’t	

control	everything	that	happens	to	us,	but	we	can	change	how	we	view	

and	react	so	that	we	have	a	happier	mind	and	better	relationships.	We	

introduced	this	programme	to	parents	over	a	year	ago,	and	it	was	met	

with	enthusiasm,	so	please	join	us	for	the	workshop.	

	

31	Jan	is	Blessings	at	Waitete	Beach.	From	10-3	we’ll	have	a	variety	of	activities	including	
meditation,	painting	rocks,	animal	blessing,	and	a	picnic.	Free	and	drop	in	anytime.	For	

events	in	February	visit	our	website	for	more	information.	

	

We	encourage	members	of	the	local	community	to	come	to	our	courses	and	retreats,	so	

offer	them	to	you	on	a	donation	basis	to	make	them	accessible	to	all.		

Pre-registration	is	still	essential	–	contact	us	at		

retreat@mahamudra.org.nz	or	866	6851	

2183	Colville	Road	
www.mahamudra.org.nz	

Back Room Gallery
Thank you to the community for turning out for and supporting our grand opening
in December. We received lots of feedback that the gallery looks lovely and has
quality art from our local artists.
We’re open daily through the Summer from 10am – 4pm and hope we’ll see lots
more visitors in January. Look out for us behind the Colville Cafe.
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For more info & to book ph 07 8666 903 021 1863 876

MEG NEWS
MEG’s	Summer	Holiday	Programme	bookings	are	open	,	make	sure	you	don’t	
leave	it	too	late	get	take	a	place	on	any	of	the	varied	activities.	Visit	our	web	site	
and	follow	the	link	to	see	the	full	activity	calendar	www.meg.org.nz	
	
Its	time	when	many	visitors	bring	their	dogs	into	the	area	…please	encourage	
people	to	have	their	dogs	under	control	at	all	times.	Check	out	the	Summer	
Program	for	Kiwi	Dog	Aversion	Training	locations	and	Teach	you	Dog	new	Tricks	
teaching	dogs	to	recall	from	birds	and	improve	control	in	open	areas.		
	
It’s	the	time	for	weeds	to	flower	and	spread……can	you	identify	kahili	ginger,	
climbing	asparagus,	moth	plant,	woollie	nightshade	,	pampas,	wilding	
pines…what	is	there	in	you	backyard?	or	along	the	road	when	you	take	a	
walk…you	can	help	grow	by	controlling	these	nasties	close	to	home.		
	
Many	of	us	are	enjoying	spectacular	morning	bird	song	.	MEG	thanks	all	those	
that	are	making	a	difference,	the	volunteers	and	workers	that	put	in	endless	
effort,	the	landowners	who	work	with	us	and	support	our	efforts,	the	other	
groups	and	initatives	that	help	build	the	significant	song		that	can	be	heard	in	
daylight	hours	as	well	and	helping	bring	our	nocturnal	forests	alive.		
	
MEG’s	Waikawau	Campground	shop	will	be	open	again	this	year	for	the	6	weeks	
from	Christmas.	
Best	wishes	for	the	New	Year.	
	
Info@meg.org.nz	

Coromandel Too Precious To Mine
Saturday 6th Jan - Coromandel Watchdog fundraiser at the Colville Cafe 6pm till
late.
Think the Coromandel is too precious to mine and love good food and music?
Come join us to celebrate our hard work, some epic wins and replenish the
coffers for what will be a busy year.

Tuesday 16th Jan - CLAIM AGM 4-5pm at Colville Hall
The local anti mining group CLAIM will have its first AGM in Colville in years.
Come find out what protections and gains we have made in the District Plan and
how we can work together for a healthy, mine free peninsula.
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COLVILLE SOCIAL SERVICE COLLECTIVE SUPPORTING THE FAR NORTHERN

COROMANDEL COMMUNITIES

Position available 
CSSC Coordinator & Community Developer 

                             
This position involves coordinating the day-to-day management of CSSC including 
financial management, funding applications, overseeing projects and mentoring staff, 
and leading community development; and reports to a supportive Trust Board.    
This position is based at the CSSC Community Centre in Colville and is a part-time 
position (22 hours/week). 
 
If you have relevant qualifications and experience, and a passion for working to 
support your community, we would love to hear from you. 
Person specification: 
Desired skills attributes, knowledge and skills include: 

• Proven skills in management, leadership, development and implementation of 
budgets & building strategic relationships 

• Proven ability to meet milestones and deadlines, work with diverse  groups of 
people, handle conflict and difficult situations 

• Commitment to professional development & the Treaty of Waitangi 
• Computer skills, including MAC, emails, internet, Word, & publishing tools.  
• Knowledge of the wider Colville community and experience in community 

development and/or social services, an advantage.   
 

For further information and/or a Job Description, contact Bronwyn Blair (Chair) 021 
2675314 or email csscchair@colville.org.nz   or visit http://www.cssc.net.nz   
Applications close Friday 12 January 2018, at 12pm. 
 
	
	
	
	

SENIOR	SERVICES.	
	
Senior	Net:	At	the	last	Senior	Net	meeting	for	2017	there	was	support	for	the	
continuation	of	the	group	for	2018.	Loes	from	Senior	Net	Coromandel,	of	which	
Colville	is	a	branch,	attended	and	bought	the	latest	news	from	Senior	Net	NZ.		
We	will	resume	meetings	at	10am	on	Wednesday	17th	February	at	Colville	Café.	
Big	Thank	you’s	to	Nathan	who	has	offered	great	help	to	those	attending	in	
sorting	out	the	vagaries	of	their	various	devices.		
	
Colville	Kai	Box:	We	provide	five	residents	in	our	area	with	five	meals	each,	one	
fresh	and	the	rest	frozen,	delivered	by	the	rural	delivery	as	a	trail	for	meals	
delivered	to	residents	homes.	The	trailists	provided	excellent	feedback	via	the	
form	provided.	Thank	you.	
Making	some	adjustments	accordingly	we	are	now	wanting	to	offer	the	meals	to	
any	resident	who	is	need	of	this	support.	
We	will	deliver	meals	every	2	weeks	with	as	many	meals	as	you	require	for	the	
period	up	to	14	meals.	The	cost	is	$12	per	meal	delivered.	You	will	also	need	to	
purchase	a	set	of	reusable	containers	and	a	cool	pack	to	transport	the	meals.	
COLVILLE	KAI	BOX:	HOME	DELIVERED	FROZEN	MEALS!				$12	per	meal.	
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COLVILLE SOCIAL SERVICE COLLECTIVE SUPPORTING THE FAR NORTHERN

COROMANDEL COMMUNITIES

Hi everyone,

Waitangi Day 2018
"Waitangi Day event Saturday 10th February, this years theme is
“Te-Umangawha-O-Nga-Waka” incorporating waka ama, korero, waiata
and activities".

WINZ
Below is a link to all WINZ benefits and payments
https://www.workandincome.govt.nz/eligibility/index.html
If you would like support or assistance accessing the WINZ web link or if you have any
other questions please come into CSSC any Friday and let me know what you need and
we can action it using our equipment and internet services.

Child Behaviour & Technology:
For parents interested in the changes to media and technology and how this may impact
upon their own engagement in their children's development, there is an interesting
scientific study looking into children's behaviour from a technology perspective.
Here is a brief summary and also an address to the full online report;

Abstract: Children, wired – for better and for worse Daphne Bavelier,1C. Shawn Green,2

and Matthew W. G. Dye3

Children today encounter and utilize technology constantly both at home and in school.
Television, DVDs, video games, the internet, cell phones and PDAs – all now play a
formative role in many children’s development.
Given that the term “technology” subsumes a large variety of somewhat
independent items, it may not be surprising that current research indicates causes
for both optimism and for concern that depend upon the content of the technology,
the context in which the technology immerses the user, and the developmental stage of
the user.
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3170902/
Please feel free to drop into CSSC over the school holidays, we re-open on Monday 8th
January and I'm here on Friday's if you would like to discuss this topic or any other issues
you might like to talk through around parenting and your family.
Regards Peter Selwyn

Colville Social Service Collective (CSSC) 07 866 6920 - 021 0572176

communityworker@colville.org.nz
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HOME GROWN
COMMUNITY MARKET
CO
ROMANDEL

OPEN 8.30 - 1PM EVERY FRIDAY

Beside the BNZ Bank

For stall info contact Michelle 022 653 0690

Fresh Produce Herbal Remedies
Art and Crafts
Seedlings

Homebaking
Handmade Gifts Fresh Bread
Cakes and Slices Free Range Eggs

Chutney and Pickles

BE RESPONSIVE

BE  CARING         

BE HOLISTIC           

ACT WITH INTEGRITY 

Greetings to everyone & HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!

NEWS: We are all excited about the progress of the Colville Community 
Facilities Project - it’s going to be an exciting year.  Our collaboration with 
CSSC regarding the procurement of land and completing Stage 1 of the 
project is going well.  It will be wonderful to have a Wellness and Education 
Centre here in Colville.

FUNDRAISING:  A big thank you to all our funders of 2017 NZ Lottery, 
Trust Waikato and COGS for operating costs.  Coromandel Bizarre Charitable 
Trust, NZCT and local donators for medical and office equipment.

We are now looking for donations for land purchase to house the new 
Centre.  Please contact us if you’re interested in contributing.  We have 
a debenture system here at the Trust that we can tell you about too.

Please check out our website 
www.colvillecommunityhealthtrust.com 
with links to our Give-A-Little page.

Our Values
Our work is underpinned 
by a commitment to:

COLVILLE
COMMUNITY
FACILITIES
PROJECT

COLVILLE
COMMUNITY
HEALTH TRUST

working in partnership

COLVILLE SOCIAL 
SERVICE COLLECTIVE

CSSC
supporting the far northern

Coromandel communities

COMMUNITY HEALTH TRUST
COLVILLE

2299 Colville Rd, RD 4 
Coromandel 3584

Ph 07 8666618 

www.colvillecommunityhealthtrust.com
colvilletrustmanager@gmail.com

The Colville Music Club
would like to express A

BIG thankyou to everyone
who helped make the

fundraiser such a success..
an extra thankyou to

UMU RESTAURANT and
COROMANDEL MEAT

KEEPERS

for their kind donations.

Nothing quite like

LIVEmusic.!

Keep an ear/eye out for the next
fundy.
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D & K

HOME IMPROVEMENT
HANDYMAN

Ph. David 866 7788

email: davidkim@colville.org.nz

Kia ora Whanau!
Here we are, occupying the historic premises...

Opening Hours for Summer - from Boxing Day @colvillecafe

9-3 Tuesday to Sunday // Cafe
5-9 Thursday, Friday & Saturday // Pizza Party BYO
Organic Bakery; Organic Coffee; Hot Lunch (if we find the panini maker -does anyone
know? the giant one.)
Saturday Night Specials Ethnic Food & Live Music
UPCOMING December dates:
Tuesday, 19th Cafe Open
Friday, 22nd Wood-fired Pizza
Sunday, 24th Christmas Eve Market Fiesta
Saturday, 30th Moehau Dub System Reload
We are looking forward to working through to Waitangi Day when things slow down
again, but until then... it's on stardust! Big thanks to all the keen folks who worked over
the winter. And to Mum and Lorna and Kaye for their encouragement.
Ben & Esther
Colville World Trade Centre 07 8666 697 fb: @colvillecafe

FOR SALE GOOD QUALITY BED $50, RINNAI GAS COOKER WITH GRILL $90,

and BAR FRIDGE $120. Enquiries: CSSC 07 8666 920

" Clay Time"
Anybody interested in clay work?

We meet at the Colville Cafe first Tuesday every month,
6th FEBRUARY at 12 noon

Cheers, Tewhanoa.

CAR : Nissan Liberty 2002, 7-seats. Around 150,000km. Regularly serviced. WOF ‘til
June 2018, Rego ‘til July 2018. $2.700 Ph 021 267 5314.

Suicide	Crisis	Helpline:		0508	828	865	(0508	TAUTOKO)	Lifeline:	0800	543	354	
Depression	Helpline:	0800	111	757	free	text	4202	
Outline:	0800	688	5463							Youthline:	0800	376	633	

Colville Community Cafe

4

A unique
partnership

OUR VISION

Northern Coromandel 
communities have the 

infrastructure to 
provide opportunities 
that enable long-term 

wellbeing.

OUR MISSION

To provide facilities 
that enable access to 

services and resources 
within our evolving 

communities.

Email

thecolvilleproject@
gmail.com

The Colville Project

THANK YOU!

We need YOUR help!
We have 4 months to raise $800K (est)

to purchase the land 
… a unique initiative between Colville Community Health Trust and 

Colville Social Service Collective.  

This project will benefit everyone in our community, including our 
visitors. 

Please help buy the land - donate today 
1.

2.

A charitable donation receipt will be issued, for donations of $10/more, upon 
request (email: thecolvilleproject@gmail.com & quote your bank reference).

For gifts of $10,000+, a special recognition programme is in place.
Please contact us at the email above.

Direct payment through your bank to:  The Colville Project 
Account # 38 9007 0484491 06
Please quote reference: TCP – land purchase (and name if receipt required)
Via Facebook - www.facebook.com/thecolvilleproject 

Once we have the land, the Project will be achieved in four stages:
The Wellbeing Centre - providing medical, social, and 
educational services and resources
Staff and student housing 
Community-assisted housing
Youth recreation facilities

Our Preferred Site is ideal and addresses: 
Feedback from our community consultation 
Colville’s flooding tendency
The rising high tides in Colville Bay
Future proofing

We’ve already completed the Feasibility Process, which concluded: 
The Colville Project “is a feasible solution to the identified 
demographic and isolation needs in the area”
“there is significant support for the project from the community and 
other stakeholders”
“the Trusts have the capacity to undertake this Project”

1.

2.
3.
4.

•
•
•
•
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COLVILLE SOCIAL SERVICE COLLECTIVE SUPPORTING THE FAR

NORTHERN COROMANDEL COMMUNITIES

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	

What	an	awesome	event	to	get	together	and	watch	the	Show	Me	Shorts	film	festival	screening	of	‘The	
Sampler’.	The	tickets	sold	out	with	over	100	people	coming	to	the	screening.	Colville	And	Beyond	(CAB)	
brought	the	festival	to	Colville	for	our	community	to	be	part	of	it.	CAB	also	encouraged	visitors	to	come	to	the	
screening	(a	viewer	came	from	as	far	as	Cambridge!)		stay,	dine,	and	experience	what	our	community	offers.	
	

Colville	And	Beyond	could	not	have	put	on	this	film	screening	without	incredible	community	support.	
A	huge	thanks	to	all	who	helped	to	set-up,	donate	gear,	pack-down	and	promote	the	event,	
	Steve	Carson	for	his	skills,	and	resources	for	hall	set-up,	Matt	Sephton	for	his	sound	gear,		
Colville	Store	for	being	an	amazing	ticket	outlet,	Colville	Social	Service	Collective	staff	for	all		
your	support,	Colville	Hall,	and	all	of	you	who	came	along	to	enjoy	the	screening!	Ngā	mihi	nui!	
Thanks	also	for	the	bonus	opportunity	to	screen	the	brilliant	talent	of	Luke	McCauley	with		
his	short	film	‘Moehau	Monster’	and	Ella	Osnat	with	her	music	video	‘JV	–	Sitting	On	The	Back	Porch’.		

Colville	And	
Beyond		

Trail	Cards	
Keep	your	eyes	
out	for	the	Colville	
And	Beyond	Trails	
Pack.	This	pack	
brings	together	20	
public	walks	with	
info	cards	in	the	
northern	
Coromandel.	
Email:	
colvilleandbeyond
@gmail.com	

	
Education	and	Training		
	
	

	

•CSSC	caravan	hire	
($5/half	day).	Book	the	
caravan	if	you	want	a	
quiet	private	space.	
•CV	writing	&	Career	
Planning	
Do	you	want	help,	tips	
or	suggestions	on	a	
good	CV?	Pop	into	
CSSC	and	we	help	out	
with	your	CV.	

Get	in	touch:	07	8666920			
	

CSSC Youth Group
We had a GREAT time sailing this term. A HUGE THANKYOU to
all the awesome volunteers of the Colville Youth Sailing
Academy, parent volunteers and to Fire Chief Justin Ward /
Colville Rural Fire Force who helped with washing down the
boats each week.
Kapai for a fantastic community effort to provide a fun skill for
our tamariki.Youth group will start again next year.
Happy holidays fron Elizabeth, Nathan and the CSSC
Youth Group Team.

his film 'Footprints In The Shaddows'
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Fax 07 866 6849
Phone 07 866 6805

Coro dump &
GOLDMINE SHOP

hours:
Mon, Wed, Fri, Closed

Tues & Thurs: 11am - 4.30
Sat & Sun: 11am - 5.30

Public hols: 11am - 5.30

OPEN EVERY DAY 18 DEC - 25 FEB

525 Hauraki Rd, Coromandel.
07 866 7616

2314 Colville Road RD 4, Coromandel colvillestore@colville.org.nz

From Boxing Day we will be open from 8am until 7pm until further notice.

Come and step om the newly painted floor! Thankyou to all kind the people who

donated their time to make this happen. We have the usual mundane items

available, but also plenty of more unusual quirky items on the shelves to be
tempted with.

HAPPY NEW YEAR from your dedicated staff

https://www.facebook.com/ColvilleGeneralStore/

Please put your kerbside collections out by 9am.
We only collect glass left in official Council crates.

Northern Coromandel
rubbish days untill 9th

February 2018
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Wishing you all a safe and happy holidays. We will open for

Term one 2018 on Tuesday 30th January.

New enrolments very welcome.

Colville Bay Pre-School

A L C O H O L I C D R U G H E L P L I N E
FREE and CONFIDENTIAL 9am to 10pm everyday 0800 787 797

Open friendly meeting. Anonymity assured. Please phone 021 314 467

We are situated across from the bottom pub

ADMIRALS ARMS

Efficient Builder
No job too small.
Immediate Start.

Phone
021-0821-3324

Free Clean Green Computer Disposal
Market Leaders for Sustainable, Environmentally Friendly
Computer Recycling [info@computerrecycling.co.nz]
Do not despair you can get rid of all your e waste for no cost. So if you are going to Auckland and
need to de clutter your whare check this out. They accept most items.

Computer Recycling Ltd 3 Southdown Lane Penrose
Auckland Ph (09) 5255518 Cell 027 611 3582

I see no other thing
that is so quickly

transformed as the mind.
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CHC	wants	to	say	a	huge	“Thank	You”	to	everyone	who	has	supported	us	this	year,	
including:	

. Leanne	and	Gavin	Jeffcoat,	for	leasing	us	a	space	to	set	up	our	nursery		

. Colville	School	&	Colville	Bay	Preschool,	for	making	it	so	easy	for	us	to	involve	the	
children		

. Dr.	Mels	Barton	from	Marine	Meters	Squared,	for	traveling	from	Auckland	to	help	us	
with	our	citizen	science	

. Moehau	Environment	Group,	for	helping	us	bring	the	Winter	Lecture	series	to	Colville	

. Mark	and	Annie	from	Tukituki,	for	raising	seedlings	for	us	

. Shayne	MacKenzie,	for	helping	us	move	our	huge	pile	of	soil	

. Terry	Whitehouse	and	Kathi	Parr	for	advice	and	help	with	pest	management	

. Hauraki	Beach	Cleaners	and	the	Mahamudra	Centre,	for	helping	us	with	two	fantastic	
beach	clean-up	operations…	and	David	Ward	for	cooking	all	the	sausages.		

. Everyone	who	has	volunteered	their	time	to	assist	CHC		

. Our	funders,	Ministry	of	Environment	and	Waikato	Regional	Council	

. All	the	CSSC	staff	
Introducing	the	Steering	Committee:	CHC	Steering	Committee	is	the	group	who	
volunteer	their	time	to	oversee	and	drive	the	CHC	projects.		They	are:	Jamie	Watson-Ryan,	
Bronwyn	Blair,	Richard	Webster,	Seamus	Ebbs,	Alex	Hall	and	
Helen	Curtis.		
		
Colville	Harbour	Care	is	all	about	collaboration	
In	line	with	our	vision	of	“the	communities	of	Colville	working	
together	for	a	healthy	harbour	now	and	into	the	future”,	we	will	
be	working	even	more	closely	with	our	community	in	2018.		
Watch	out	for	further	developments	in	the	Pānui,	follow	us	on	
Facebook	or	check-out	our	website	
www.colvilleharbourcare.org		
Register	your	cat	
We	will	 be	doing	 live	 capture	 cat	 trapping	around	Colville	Harbour	 to	protect	our	breeding	
birds.	 Please	 send	 us	 a	 picture	 of	 your	 cat	 along	 with	 its	 home	 address	 and	 your	 contact	
details,	so	we	can	make	sure	no	harm	comes	to	your	pet.		
Contact	Beth	at	CSSC	(Weds-Fri),	07	866	6920	or	chccoordinator@colville.org.nz	

We	are	really	excited	for	2018,	see	you	there!	

“The	communities	of	Colville	working	together	to	
create	a	healthy	harbour	now	and	into	the	
future”.	
	

Want to become a JP?

Having a few more JP’s in the northern Coromandel peninsula would be great. If you are interested
in becoming a JP CSSC can organise vouching for you to become a JP.
Please get in touch with Anna to discuss further 07 866 6920.



7

The COLVILLE PDC will NOT be open

on the statutory holidays or weekends

over the holiday season.Thankyou Meryl J.

CALENDARS
2018 CALENDARS are available to purchase
at CSSC, Colville Store, Colville Cafe,
Hereford 'N' A Pickle for $25 as a fundraiser
for the Colville Easter Festival. The calendars
present photos of art work from our local
artists.
Great Xmas/New Year/Summer presents!

2299 Colville Rd, RD 4, Coromandel 3584 
Phone 07 8666618.  Fax 07 8666619 

Mon Tues & Thurs 9.00am – 5.00pm / Wed 10.00am - 5pm Fri 9.00 am – 4.00 pm 
 10th & 24th January 10.00am - 1pm  -  Dr Clinic at Port Charles 
For after hours service phone the clinic number 07 866-6618, 

 please listen to the message carefully. 
The On call person will be paged by the after hours service. 

If it’s an emergency, dial 111 
Our txt number for the clinic is 4335 

 
Happy New Year, 
Here’s hoping your Christmas time was enjoyable and that 2018 has started well for you. 
 
First up a wee reminder to be “sun-smart” as you enjoy the warm holiday weather. Keep out 
of the sun during the hours of 10 to 4 and cover up well if you can’t avoid it. Enjoy the sun 
during the earlier and later parts of the day – remember some sun is vital to replenish our 
Vitamin D.  
 
Note that Dr Kate will be away for the week of the 15 to the 19th of January.  Our nurses and 
some locum cover will be available during this time. If you need to see Dr Kate, be in early to 
book a time before or after that particular week. Also keep in mind that the practice is 
incredibly busy over the month of January due to the number of visitors to the area, so if you 
can schedule your appointment for February, that is even better. 
 
Another reminder about repeat prescriptions.Our staff taking the request require: name, 
contact details, name of medication, and dose, method of collection, and the  name of 
pharmacy if to be faxed.  Please ensure you have these ready when you call. Alternatively 
you could email your request to clinic@colville.org.nz . A repeat prescription will cost you 
$10-00 and remember we require 48 hours notice. It can take some time to have these 
completed so best not to leave it till you have run out of medication.! 
 
So until next time, keep safe and enjoy the summer days - the team at the Colville Health Clinic. 
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www.relaxcoro.co.nz

Certified	Massage	Therapist

Relaxation	Massage

Jan is working from the tranquil surrounds 
of the Tangiaro Kiwi Retreat, Port Charles

By	appointment	
Email:	info@relaxcoro.co.nz	
Ph	021	268	6198

Ph 07 866 6614 1299 Port Charles Road
Port Charles Coromandel.
www.kiwiretreat.co.nz

Cafe, Restaurant & Bar
Opening hours

Mon,Tues, Wed, Thurs, Sundays

10 am - 4 pm
Friday & Saturday 10 am - late

Evening meals & group bookings by
arrangement.

Come in try our new Craft Beers.

2318 Colville Road,
RD4 COROMANDEL • Cathy Ward 07 866 6937
herefordnapickle@gmail.com

Hereford.n.a.Pickle

‘N’ A PICKLE
HEREFORD

www.kairaumatipolledherefords.com

COLVILLE VILLAGE

100% HEREFORD BEEF BURGERS • HOT CHIPS •
SAUSAGES • LAMB • BEEF PATTIES

FULLY FENCED KIDS PLAYGROUND, NEW COVERED SEATING 
AREA, BEAUTIFUL GREEN GRASS PICNIC AREAS

COLVILLE • COROMANDEL

KAIRAUMATI
POLLED HEREFORDS

FARM SHOP 

POP IN TO 
THE PICKLE
Full your bellies with our freshly prepared snacks 
and meals or wrap your lips around one of our 
amazing burgers showcasing 100% PURE 
HEREFORD BEEF, lovingly grown on our family 
farm and processed by our onsite butcher.

HAPPY SUMMER HOLIDAYS!!!!!
SUMMER IS HERE!!!
Come and enjoy our
our selection of and 
food & drinks
ICED COFFEE
ICED CHOCOLATE
MILK SHAKES
REAL FRUIT ICE-CREAMS


